
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

Thursday, September 30, 2010

Place:

22 Arrowwood Lane, Bobby Woods

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Patrick DeLorenzo, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead and Ann Hanks
 

Call to Order:   

The meeting was called to order by, Marie MacDonald at 7:05pm

Present at the meeting were Mark Stupcenski and Kevin Salters from Russo.  Kevin is the new account manager for Russo and was introduced to the board.   Mark & Kevin explained in more detail the services they can and have performed; one being testing of the common area soil. They also explained IMP (Integrated Pest Management) and will submit a formal proposal for maintenance of the trees and shrubs in the common areas. The dead white pine was removed at the entrance of the Commons and will not be replaced.  The “beautification project” discussed in May was put on hold because of the hot, dry summer, and will be done this fall. Ann suggested that the sign not be raised at the entrance now that the bushes had been trimmed to a reasonable height.  Bobby had asked about the mowing schedule and the board was advised that this could not be altered because of Russo’s commitments to the other clients. 

Secretary’s Report:

The secretary’s report was presented by Ann Hanks with a motion by Bobby Woods and a second by Marie MacDonald.  Ann will forward the minutes to Bobby for posting on the website.

Old Business

The Knoll - Jeff had contacted the association attorney, Becky Lamont, and submitted her letter to the board regarding her further research on the Knoll, which included a title search. The attorney’s conclusion was as follows, “I do not believe that the Association would prevail in a claim that the Knoll does, or should, belong to the Association or that the Association has any rights to the Knoll.” Jeff made a motion that based on the attorney’s findings that the Board accepts the attorney’s findings as presented and that the matter of the Knoll be put to rest.  Marie seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Since Rod Norwood had brought the Knoll to the attention of the Board, Marie was to advise Rod of our findings and ultimate conclusion.

CAI – Jeff and Bobby attended the CAI‘s ABC’s - A Basic Course for Community Associations on Saturday, September 11th in Bloomfield at the Wynfield Village. Some of the topics discussed were property managers, insurance, reserves and budgets and delinquent association fees. Bobby said one of the suggestions he came away with was a notice of hearing which would be mailed to delinquent homeowners.  Other suggestions made by the board were sending a certified letter along with a past due statement from the board or from our association attorney with a carbon copy to the collection agency or a personal visit from board members.  Bobby was to draft a letter to be used for Notice of Hearing.

Annual Meeting & Budget - 

Marie suggested that more money should be allocated in the budget to go in the Capital Fund Account (which is used mainly for re-paving) and less in the Reserve Fund Account (which is allocated for unforeseen emergencies).  The amount budgeted for 2010 could not be changed since it had been approved at the annual meeting last year.

It was decided that the monies budgeted for tree services could be lowered in the budget to $1,400.00 since the root collar excavations were completed and after input by Russo it was felt that only some fertilization and insect control of specific trees was necessary.  Patrick will get a quote from Bartlett to see how they will compare to what Russo is proposing.

Bobby has been working on the power point presentation for the annual meeting and will incorporate the new logo.

There were some corrections and the addition of the room number to the flyer which will be distributed prior to the annual meeting.

Bobby felt that we could use the same signs as years past by covering over the old meeting site with the new location at Sacred Heart Church.


Homeowner Input/Discussion - None


New Business:

             After attending the CAI, Jeff proposed that the Board allocate $2,094.00 in next year’s budget for a professional engineer to do a Reserve Study on the amount of money the association should be putting aside for the re-pavement of our streets.  Springhill would be the next street in line for re-paving.  After much discussion, it was decided not to allocate monies for a  professional engineer, but  to have the streets looked at by different paving companies asking for input on what could be done as far as preventive maintenance and also get a figure on what it would cost to do a re-paving in the future.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jeff went over the treasurer’s report and there had not been much of a change since the last board meeting, but statements for the third quarter will be mailed the first week in October.

Bobby will supply Jeff with the completed survey form to be included in the mailing.

In order to save time, Ann suggested that it might not be necessary for Jeff to read the entire report, since it is emailed ahead of the meeting.  Members could then ask any specific questions regarding its contents at that time.

A motion was made by Marie to accept the treasurer’s report and was seconded by Bobby.

Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

The Covenant Committee had nothing new to report.

Website:

 Bobby will post the August 25th board meeting minutes.

Trees/Streets/Sewers, Irrigation & Property Maintenance and Russo were all included in other discussions during the meeting.

Adjournment:

The next meeting will be held at Wednesday, October 20th at 10 Timothy Lane - Patrick DeLorenzo.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 pm with a motion made by Marie and a second by Patrick.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary
